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FOR ALL REGISTERED VOTERS: PLEASE READ CAREFULLY 
In 2024 there will be partisan primary elections. 

• The Democratic Party will have a Presidential Primary Election on March 5, 2024. 

• The Republican Party has chosen to hold a Presidential Preference Poll in conjunction with their 

statewide caucus meetings on March 5, 2024. 

• According to State Law, political parties set rules regarding who may participate in their 

primary elections and caucuses. 

• Your party affiliation will determine which ballot you receive and which primary or caucus you 

may participate in. Your party affiliation cannot be changed after Tuesday, January 9, 2024 at 5 

pm. and will remain in effect through the June 2024 Primary Election. It will also remain in 

effect 

thereafter unless you choose to change it. 

• You may remain unaffiliated past this deadline and affiliate with your chosen party at any 

time. 

• If you are an unaffiliated voter and would like a ballot for the democratic primary in March, 

please notify our office by phone or email. 

• If you would like to participate in the Republican caucus, please update your voter registration 

at voter.utah.gov. 

You can review your voter registration and party affiliation and make necessary changes at 

voter.utah.gov or contact the Rich County Clerks Office at 435-793-2415. 


